

## Congress of the United States House of Representatives

CONGRESSMAN GREG CASAR TEXAS 35TH DISTRICT

May 23, 2025

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro,

I am requesting funding for VFW Post 76 "The Petty House" Renovation in fiscal year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of San Antonio, located at 100 W Houston Street, San Antonio, Texas 78205. The funding would be used for the City to partner with the VFW 76 for restoration and preservation of the historic Petty House which serves San Antonio veterans. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it improves the safety of this VFW post and ensures its ability to serve veterans in San Antonio for years to come.

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is consistent with purposes authorized in 42 U.S.C.5305(a)(2).

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family.

Sincerely,

Congressman Greg Casar

Texas Congressional District 35